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PERRYSBURG, OHIO   ZENOBIA SHRINERS January 2021

Shriners
International

THE ZENOBIA HADJI
A Record Of The News, Tidings & Events of the Zenobia Shriners, 

Whose Members Are A Part Of

“THE WORLD’S GREATEST PHILANTHROPY”

It is the responsibility of the Units - Clubs - Affiliates to report 
any changes or corrections in the clubs and units listings 

to the Hadji Editor or Zenobia Recorder

The Pote’s Notes
LIGHTING 

THE 
WAY…

OFFICIAL CALL OF THE POTENTATE:
NOBILITY OF ZENOBIA

––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––

MONTHLY
STATED MEETING

–––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––– 

Thursday, January 14
Please check before attending

419-661-9200 
at 8048 Broadstone Boulevard

Perrysburg, OH 43551

Stated Meeting 7:30 p.m.
–––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––– 

ATTEST: RICHARD G. FRIES, RECORDER
–––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––– 

Zenobia Web site: www.zenobiashriners.com

Greetings Nobles!
By the time you read this, installation of officers will have already

happened, which means you have a new Potentate and 2020 is a
thing of the past. Looking forward into 2021, the hope is to be able
to have more social events and get back to the comradery that we all
miss and love. We recently had an organizational meeting with the
Divan and A-team for this coming year, and I am looking forward to
all the exciting events Noble Demarest has planned.

Our #1 priority for this year was membership. Our Spring Cere-
monial was a success, considering the HUGE modifications we had
to work around with COVID-19. We were still able to bring in more
than a half a dozen new Nobles with their ladies in attendance. One
of the new ideas we had this year was to have the ladies join us for
dinner on a stated meeting night and we had about 20 ladies here for
our March meeting. The ladies made sand art candle holders and had
a great time, while the Nobles conducted business. They were look-
ing forward to the next ladies’ night, but COVID-19 had other ideas. 

Our next big event should have been Ohio Shrine Association, but
that got postponed until August and Imperial Session was modified
to a virtual meeting, which the Divan met at Zenobia and attended
via Zoom. When Ohio Shrine Association met, it was announced
that Zenobia was a leading Shrine in Ohio for the activities we DID
have and one of the leading Shrines in the nation. According to Im-
perial Sir Larry Lieb, who participated in the Findlay Clown golf
outing, we were one of the first Shrines to hold an event after the
COVID-19 shutdown. 

The Sportsmen’s Extravaganza also was a HUGE success, con-
sidering we had to hold it virtually. My “fez” is off to the committee
who had to deal with constant changes, as well as all the Nobles of
Zenobia who stepped up and sold tickets right up to the time of the
drawings. It was due to the hard work of you all that we were able
to come out ahead.

Our #2 priority this year was to have fun while helping the kids.
Zenobia’s annual golf outing was a HUGE success this year, under
the leadership of Noble John Hoffman. He poured his heart and soul
into it and because of his hard work, we had the most hole sponsors
we have ever had at 40 and 70 golfers. John’s efforts made it possi-
ble for Zenobia to send sizeable donations to each of the three hos-
pitals we support in our area. 

The Divan ladies’ fundraiser this year was a Murder Mystery din-
ner theater. We were able to hold the event, while social distancing,
and all who attended had an AMAZING time. 

We were able to reschedule a modified version of the Potentate’s
party, which was held at Zenobia. The S.S. Zenobia cruised its way
through COVID-19 and all who attended had a spectacular time. 

The last event we had was the adult Halloween party. Those who
attended had a great time. We would like to take this opportunity to
let you all know that social distancing did take place during the party.
The pictures in the December Hadji were of couples from the same
household and they were not around anyone else at the time the pic-
ture was taken, and their masks were removed so they could be iden-
tified. Safety is, and always will be of the utmost concern at Zenobia.

In closing, I would like to say that it has been an incredible honor
and privilege to have served as Potentate for Zenobia Shrine for
2020. I am extremely humbled by the opportunity and thank you for
the overwhelming support and words of encouragement my lady and
I have received. I look forward to seeing everybody at meetings and
events in the upcoming year.

Yours in the Faith,
Boyd Edward Durain, Potentate

Here we are entering the new
year of 2021. It was a bumpy
ride though the past year with
many unique memories. Did you
have a good, small group and
personal Christmas to share with
only your very closest friends?
We have all learned to appreci-
ate the more personal things we
value. Being forced to appreci-
ate the simpler things, we have
returned to appreciate those
things we value most.

And now we are anticipating
a much better 2021! As many of
our meetings were held virtually,
we still will be “zooming” our
meetings for a while. Thus, the
new year will start out looking
much like 2020, but we can an-
ticipate that by the March an-
niversary of this pandemic, we
will be seeing “the light at the

end.” Who knows, maybe by
July 4, we may actually see
something that looks like a pa-
rade!  

There are changes coming,
and they are for the better.
Whether through vaccine or
herd immunization, 2021 has
many positives in store for us.
Let’s cautiously build on the
near future, using all the posi-
tives we can. We deserve it, and
more importantly, need to hear
and see the good things around
us.

Start thinking of getting back
to the Shrine, participating in pa-
rades and activities, supporting
our hospitals and enjoying the
great fellowship of the Nobles.
SMILE, we are gaining on the
end. See you soon at a Shrine ac-
tivity.

ZOOMING INTO 2021!

Congratulations, you made it
through 2020! Now, may it be a
better year in 2021. Here is wish-
ing you and your family good
health and much happiness.
Plans are continuing for the re-
turn of the Circus in 2021.

Circus ads will continue to be
accepted. If there is a friend or
business who you feel would

make a good sponsor of our Cir-
cus, there is still time to submit
their paperwork. Please try to get
it done by mid-January. If you
have questions, call Teri. The
Circus book is still the best raiser
of revenue for this event. This is
your chance to add to the efforts.

There is a Circus committee
meeting scheduled for Wednes-
day, January 20. Unless there are
preventative restrictions, it will
begin at 7 p.m., at Zenobia. You
may want to contact the temple
before attending. Social distanc-
ing will be observed and you are
asked to wear a mask. Please do
not feel the need to attend if you
have COVID concerns, we will
understand.

There are several organizing

positions open for the next Cir-
cus. It is important that people
step up to fill some of these as
they are key positions for the
success of the Circus. If you
would like to help and wish to
know what you could do, contact
Dennis Gable, Circus Director,
at dgable312@gmail.com or
(419) 603-8053 and leave a mes-
sage. It will be a pleasure to
share the options that currently
exist.

Having the Circus return in
2021 will be a welcome and ex-
citing event. It will be great to
have you be a part of it, whether
in a big or little role.  Contact us
and we will share the options
with you. Remember; the Circus
is coming!
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Happy New Year to All. We
are starting 2021 off with one or
two vaccines for COVID-19, but
we are still in a mode of control-
ling exposure. All are still asked
to wear a mask and social dis-
tance. There is hope that this
year will be more productive
than last year.

Congratulations to Illustrious
Sir Boyd Durain and Lady Geor-
gia for the 2020 year. What a
year to serve as Potentate, with
almost every event they had
planned cancelled or moved and
held with restrictions. We still
had some fun and we will re-
member this year. Thank you,
Boyd and Georgia. 

Please check your dues card
for your 2021 sticker. If you
have paid your dues and do not
have a sticker, call the office or
stop in and we can give you a
sticker, if your dues are paid.
Your 2021 dues should be paid
by January 1, 2021. If you need
help, please call the Recorder,
Noble Fries, at 419-661-9200.

The officers elected or ap-
pointed to serve for 2021 can be
found elsewhere in this paper.
All Nobles, family and friends
are invited to attend the installa-
tion of the 2021 officers on Fri-
day, January 8, to be held at
Zenobia, starting at 6:00 p.m. 

The January stated meeting
will be held on Thursday, the
14th of January. Our newly in-
stalled officers will preside over
the meeting. If you are able,
please join us for the stated
meeting. Masks are required and
social distancing expected.
Please stay safe. 

Yours in the Faith,
Dick Fries, Recorder

e
p
o
R
t

RecoRdeR’s
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ZENOBIA HADJI
Issued monthly except July and August

ZENOBIA SHRINERS
8048 Broadstone Blvd., Perrysburg, Ohio 43551-9998

Telephone (419) 661-9200  •  Fax (419) 661-1600
E-mail: recorder@zenobiashriners.com

EDITOR
Chris Malhoit   e-mail / hadjieditor@zenobiashriners.com

ELECTED DIVAN
Boyd Durain  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Potentate
Isaac Demarest  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Chief Rabban
Ty Stout  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Assistant Rabban
Todd Miller  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .High Priest & Prophet
Doug McGee  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Oriental Guide
David Coy, CPA  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Treasurer
Dick Fries  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Recorder

TRUSTEES
John Fulton Dan Slavin, PP Bob Barkhimer (Em)
Chris Malhoit Ronald Stout H. “Bud” Crary (Em)
Dick Reder Eric Anderson (Em) Jerry Crouch (Em)

IMPERIAL SESSION REPRESENTATIVES
Boyd Durain, Potentate Todd Miller, HP&P
Ty Stout, AR Dennis Gable, PP
Imperial Sir Bernard Lemieux, MD, PP (Advitam)

SHRINERS HOSPITALS FOR CHILDREN
Keith Tuttle, PP . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Associate Board Member
Jeff Kuhn, PP  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Emeritus
Imperial Sir Dr. Bernard Lemieux, PP  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Emeritus
Jerry Crouch  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Emeritus
Dennis Gable, PP  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Cincinnati Board of Governors.
Troy Hawkins  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Board Member
Charles Murphy, PP  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Erie Board of Governors
C. Douglas Curry, PP  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Emeritus
Wallace Powell  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Emeritus

APPOINTED OFFICERS
Kevin Ridgeway  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .First Ceremonial Master
Scott Harder  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Second Ceremonial Master
Rev. Hugh Bowland  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Chaplain
Ken Janicki . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Director of Units
Norm Burrow, Jr.  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Marshal
Ralph Pritts  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Assistant Marshal
Robert Fries  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Captain of the Guard
Ralph Pritts  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Outer Guard

AMBASSADORS
Charles E. Insley  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Chief Ambassador
Ronald R. Stout . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Findlay Shrine Club
Herman E. McCreary  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Firelands Shrine Club
Bill Eckelberry . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Fremont Shrine Club
James A. Manning  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Northwest Shrine Club
Ronald R. Stout . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Ottawa County Shrine Club
Steve Horton . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Tiffin Shrine Club
Advertising of activities and fund raising in this publication are for Shriners
activities and not for the Shrine Hospitals, unless indicated otherwise.

HELP WANTED
Zenobia is looking for a person to help

with set up and cleaning. The job re-
quires only a couple hours a day several
days a week. If interested, call the
Recorder. 

419-661-9200

Grace and Peace to you and
yours in the name of the Great
Creator.

There is no need to tell you
of the times we live in. Who
would have thought as we
began 2020 that the times
would be as they are. No doubt
each of you know someone
who has been stricken with the
COVID-19 virus. Family and
friends have succumbed to this
insidious disease. It seems to
us that the world is turned up-
side down. We all look forward
to a better time.

Yet, the Great Creator has
brought us through these days.
The year is past and there lies

h
a
t

chaplain’s before us the hope of a new day.
The trestle board awaits the
plans for the building of the ed-
ifice we call life. For many of
us, the plans we had were sud-
denly changed. The hopes and
dreams of the past year may not
have come to be. The year that
lies before us gives us new op-
portunities to bring our hopes to
fruition and our dreams to real-
ity. Our hopes and dreams await
only the resolve of our determi-
nation to see them fulfilled. 

When we first knocked on
the door of our lodge and asked
to be admitted we were asked,
“in whom we trusted.” The year
before us calls us to be obedient
to our reply. If we are true to our
obligation, nothing can keep us
from trusting in the providence
of the Great Creator.

I wish each of you a joyous,
happy and healthy New Year.
May the spirit of the Great Cre-
ator be your constant guide.
Hugh W. Bowland, Chaplain 

Zenobia Shrine

Greetings Pitmasters,
I hope your holidays were

blessed and your bellies were
full with food and drink, and
your heart overfilled with joy
and love. 

A new year is upon us No-
bles, and our first official unit
meeting will be January 18. We
will be rolling out our events
list for the year and setting up
our committees. I know it
sounds like work, but it is what
we do. The weather doesn’t
scare us and I’m sure the grill
will be lit. With everything
going on, it will be a nice
change to get back in the swing
of things. 

A busy and productive year
is ahead of us. Many phone
calls and emails over the last
couple weeks leads me to be-
lieve that our unit will be uti-
lized for the betterment of
Zenobia and all of its units. I
am sure that all of our members
and Nobles alike are going to
enjoy themselves. I mean re-
ally, who doesn’t enjoy deli-
cious slow cooked meat and
scrumptious homemade side
dishes! 

Now that your interest is

Pitmasters
It is with great sadness that

I inform you of the passing of
our President, Andy Goodall. A
lot of people may not be aware,
Andy was a long-time member
of the Director’s Staff and
Drum Corp, and active in the
Shrine bowling league, before
joining the Patrol. Remember
when the Drum Corp would
open ranks and we would
march between them. Andy

patrol

peaked, we meet the third
Monday at Zenobia Shrine. We
eat at 6:30 with meeting and
education to follow. If you
want to come early, I’m sure a
card game could break out!
Just let us know you are com-
ing, so we can guarantee
enough food to go around. 

Nobles I again want to thank
you. Your willingness to suc-
ceed is astonishing. I will say it
again and again, our unit will
tantalize the taste buds of the
nobility for many years to
come. See you soon and stay
safe my friends.

Until we “meat” again, keep
the charcoal hot and the fruit
wood burning. 

Ty

liked that move so much he
joined our unit. He also was
one of our regular Euchre play-
ers. 

Our Vice President, Tom
Binder, who will be assuming
the president’s responsibilities,
said he was awakened at 3 a.m.
by his wife. After 40 years of
marriage, she said take off your
hearing aides, they are
whistling and keeping me
awake.

COVID-19 has led to many
cancellations and disrupted
many lives. However Zenobia,
while on a limited basis, has
been marching along. Elec-
tion of officers was held on
December 10 and installation
will be held on Friday, Janu-
ary 8. Please support our new
officers and let’s give Illustri-
ous Sir Boyd and Lady Geor-
gia Durain a tip of the ‘ol fez,
for a good, but very trying,
year. 

Patrol member and Shrine
Circus Director Dennis Gable,
P.P., said the Circus will be
held in March of 2021, assum-
ing that COVID restrictions are
lifted by then. He has extended
his thanks to those who sold
ads.

Get well wishes to Harold
Mucci, Don Eicherand and any
others I am not aware of. 

Wishing everyone a very
Merry Christmas and a healthy
safe New Year.

Bernie Welniak, P.P., 330
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SHRINERS SHOULD BE FAMILIAR WITH AND VISIT THESE WEB SITES:
www.shrinersvillage.com beashrinernow.com

Shirts Available
As a newer Noble, you may have wondered where

you can get a Shrine shirt. 
The Patrol can take care of your needs.

They have a selection of shirts available 
in 32 colors, including black and white, and sizes

from x-small up to 10 x-large. They also have 
ladies sizes from x-small up to 6 x-large. 
One price for x-small through x-large. 

2x and up slightly higher.

Contact Bud Crary for more information 
419-699-1797

Circus Book Ads Needed
Now is the time!

November, December and January 
are the months to secure ads.

Salespeople can get packets now
Want to be a new salesperson? 
Pick up ad forms at Zenobia

Cannot get to Zenobia, download 
the form from Circus website.

Ads in the Circus book bring us 
our greatest percentage profit.

Do your part by purchasing an ad 
or get a sponsor for one.

This is an easy way to help with the Circus.  

HAPPY NEW YEAR Y’All!!!
From all us Hillbillys ta all
you Flatlanders out there!
Let’s try to put the last 3/4

of 2020 behind us, and hope
for a GOOD 2021! Do not lose
sight of any of your friends,
your clubs or your other 
Masonic connections! Give
them a call, email, card or let-
ter just to say “Hi, I am think-

ing about you!”  
First let me explain some-

thing to you. As I set here writ-
ing this article it is December
2, and I just received Decem-
ber’s Hadji yesterday. As you
can see  it takes some time to
collect all of the articles, get
them in order, get them to the
printer, print and send all of
them!

Where am I going with
this?? More often than not, the
information that you read may
have changed! It is always a
good plan to check as you get
near an event that you want to
attend! In this day and age, the

world is changing!
With that being said, we did

NOT have a December meet-
ing, and at this time do not have
the next one scheduled.

At the November meeting it
was moved and seconded to ex-
tend the present officers term
for one more year – not an
election – just an extension. No
installation, as they are already
installed!

With nothing else in the
works for a while – stay safe,
healthy, happy, and I wish
EVERYONE a better New
Year!

Rod

hillbilly
notes

Early Cuzzins - most still with us!

Yep,  at one time we had a bus with our Raban at that time, 
“Catfish.”

Our old truck in action, in all her glory.
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101 PRIZES

Ruger American .350 Legend
Marlin 336A 30-30
Henry H001 22LR
Glock 43X 9mm
S&W  M&P 15-22
Savage 93R17 17HMR
Remington 700 ADL Combo .270
Henry AR-7 Survival Rifle
Ruger Wrangler 22LR
$500 
Thompson/Center T/CR22
Ruger 10/22 22LR
Remington 870 20 Gauge
Savage Axis .243 Rifle/Scope
Sig Sauer P365 Micro-Compact
Ruger American .270
Mossberg 590 Retrograde 12 Gauge
Buckmark Browning Camper
Ruger LCP II .380
$500 
Remington 700 ADL Combo .308
Sig Sauer P320
Ruger 10/22 Takedown
Mossberg 500 12 Gauge
Ruger SR1911
Winchester SXP Hybrid Turkey 12 G
S&W Shield E-Z 9mm
Browning AB3 Hunter Wood
Henry Golden Boy 22 LR
$500 
Ruger American .270
Ruger 10/22 22LR
Sig Sauer P320 - M17  9mm
Remington 870 12 Gauge
Barnett Whitetail Hunter II C/B
Ruger AR-556
Marlin 336A 30-30
Savage 93R17 17HMR
Springfield XDS 9mm
$500 

CVA Wolf Muzzleloader/Scope
Henry H001 22LR
Henry AR-7 Survival Rifle
Ruger American 30-06
S&W  M&P 15-22
Ruger Wrangler 22LR
Savage A17 Rimfire Rifle
Ruger American .350 Legend
Browning AB3 Hunter .308
$500 
Remington 700 ADL Combo .270
Mossberg 500 20 Gauge
Ruger 10/22 Takedown
Savage 93R17 17HMR
Glock 43X 9mm
Canik TP9SPx 9mm
Savage Model 220 Slug Gun
Stoeger Coach Gun Blued 12 G
Ruger LCP II .380
$500 
Henry AR-7 Survival Rifle
Marlin 336A 30-30
CVA Wolf Muzzleloader/Scope
Savage Axis .243 Rifle/Scope
Henry H001 22LR
Springfield Hellcat OSP 9mm
Remington 870 20 Gauge
Buckmark Browning Camper
Barnett Whitetail Hunter II C/B
$500 
Ruger 10/22 22LR
Mossberg 590 Retrograde 12 Gauge
Glock 44 22LR
Ruger American 30-06
S&W 642 .38 SPL +P
Ruger AR-556
FNH FNS 9mm
Henry H001 22LR
Remington 870 12 Gauge
$500 

Sig Sauer P365 Micro-Compact
Thompson/Center T/CR22
Taurus Judge
S&W M&P15 Sport II
Ruger Security-9
Browning BPS 20 Gauge
Savage 93R17 17HMR
CVA Wolf Muzzleloader/Scope
Henry AR-7 Survival Rifle
$500 
Marlin 336A 30-30
Canik TP9SPx 9mm
Ruger American .270
Ruger 10/22 Takedown
Barnett Whitetail Hunter II C/B
Mossberg 500 12 Gauge
Ruger Precision Rifle 22LR
Ruger Mini 14 Ranch
Remington 1911 R1
$500

GRAND PRIZE: 
Beretta 686  
Silver Pigeon I  
(MSRP $2,000)

for advanced ticket holders  
starting in January.

Buy your 
 tickets today!

MONTHLY 
EARLY BIRD 
DRAWINGS

All proceeds benefit  
Zenobia Shriners,  

not deductible as a  
charitable contribution.

(must be 16 years of age to enter)

ADVANCED  
TICKETS $20
or $25 at the door

FOOD &  
REFRESHMENTS 

DURING LIVE 
EVENT

Available online at
www.shrinesportsmen.com

or at Zenobia Shriners
8048 Broadstone Boulevard

Perrysburg, OH 43551

TICKETS

mm

Buckmark Browning Camper
Barnett Whitetail Hunter II C/B

12

(MSRP $2,000)

All local, state and federal 
laws will be followed

52 card raffles

A winner every 3 minutes

91 Guns plus  
10 $500 Cash Prizes Door Prizes, 50/50 and 

many other raffles

Need not be present to win!

Buckmark Browning Camper
Barnett Whitetail Hunter II C/B

12 Gauge

(MSRP $2,000)

Choice of a Bass Pro Shops 
gift card in lieu of a firearm

OCTOBER 2nd 2021
12 pm to 5 pm

Doors open at 11 am

Raffle location
Seagate Convention Centre

401 Jefferson Avenue • Toledo, OH 43604
Seagate Convention Centre

FOR MORE INFORMATION:  
www.shrinesportsmen.com 

or 419-661-9200

Now that we have all sur-
vived the holidays and are
ready to start off the new year,
I am looking forward to a
much better 2021. We can only
hope and pray. The Sports-
men’s Extravaganza is starting
to ramp up for the 2021 Sports-

men’s Extravaganza that is
scheduled to be held on Octo-
ber 2, 2021, and I’m happy to
say that the Early bird draw-
ings are back. So all brothers
and Nobles, get your tickets
and get them sold and turned
back in as soon as possible, as

the monthly drawings start
Wednesday, January 27. We
are not scheduling any monthly
meetings at this time. We will
just be meeting with a limited
number of Nobles to do the
drawings, as we are still deal-
ing with COVID-19. The tick-

ets are on sale online and can
be signed out from the office.

The clubs, units and lodges
that signed up for the 2020
event that could not use their
booth are going to be rolled
into the 2021 event.

Just as in the past years, the

deadline to confirm your item
for the 2021 year is February
16, 2021, if you want to keep
the same item as last year. If
you do not confirm your item, it
can be taken by another group.

Your Sportsmen’s 
Raffle Committee

SPORTSMEN’S EXTRAVAGANZA EARLY BIRD RAFFLES
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The Tiffin Kiwanis Club adapted and held a Drive Through Christmas Parade this year. The event ran from 11 a.m. to 1 p.m., at the Seneca County Fairgrounds.
Those participating were stationary and families drove their vehicles past the many entries.

The Tiffin Hornets were happy to be part of this event. There was a steady stream of cars from beginning to the end, and we were told more than 440 vehicles had
gone through. It was a little chilly, but seeing all the smiles on their faces as they passed by had a warming effect. Ho Ho Ho!! 

Pictured left to right are Dave Durr, Vaughn Riffle, Dennis Brady and Bill Eckelberry.
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Sponsored
in part by

Looking for 
a Few Good Men

Pipers
Drummers
Guardsmen
Fusiliers
Flag Bearers
Every Tuesday
        6:PM
   Bar is Open
  
  Tacos
  Brats
  Burgers
 Learn to Play Pipes or Drums

HAPPY NEW YEAR 
From all of the members 

of the CAMPERS! 
With all of the “stuff” going

on in the world, we’ve been
shut down AGAIN!

We did at least get to have
our final camp out on October
6 through 9, but that’s where it
stopped! We had our first camp

in/Christmas party planned for
December 13, and would have
installed our new officers at
that time. BUT, it can not and
will not happen! Installation
will have to be at a later date.

With all of our camping
units snugly tucked away for
the winter, all that we can do is
wait for spring and a COVID-
19 free year!

Wear your masks, maintain
your social distance and don’t
be kissing any strange people!

Until next month, KEEP
THOSE CAMPFIRES BURN-
ING!!                                 Rod

ZenoBia caMpeRs

We DO like eating!

The group setting around the old campfire.

Camping at Indian Lake.

SUPPORT YOUR HADJI 
ADVERTISERS

2020 ELECTION RESULTS
Zenobia Officers Elected orAppointed
on December 10, 2020 for 2021 year.

Potentate Elect . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Isaac Demarest
Chief Rabban Elect. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Ty Stout
Assistant Rabban Elect . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Todd Miller
High Priest and Prophet Elect . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Doug McGee
Oriental Guide Elect . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Kevin Ridgeway
Treasurer Elect . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . David G. Coy, C.P.A.
Recorder Elect . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Dick Fries
Trustee Elect 4 year 2021-2024 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Greg Bowlus
Finance Committee Elect 2021-2022 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Ben Croley
Finance Committee Elect 2021-2022 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Mike Shobe

Zenobia Appointees
1st Ceremonial Master. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Scott Harder
2nd Ceremonial Master . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Nathan Weiker
Chaplain. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Hugh Bowland
Director of Units . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Ken Janicki
Marshal. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Norman Burrow, Jr.
Captain of the Guard . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Dave Hefflinger
Outer Guard . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Phil Williams
Temple Parliamentarian. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Troy Hawkins
Chief Ambassador. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Chuck Insley

These officers are scheduled to be installed on January 8, 2021
at 6:00 p.m. All family and friends are invited to attend.
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Findlay
shrine club

 Greetings Nobles,
We hope you had a blessed

Christmas and wish you a
Happy New Year! We look for-
ward to 2021, with hope and
faith of a better year. 

Many or most of you have
been through times that were
difficult, whether it be during
times of war, poor health, work,
economic or personal issues,
yet, you have persevered, con-
tinued on and overcome. This
we will do once again, together. 

We will have a new divan
taking over soon and we must
support them this year and con-
tinue to support our great phi-
lanthropy of helping kids in
need. 

Hopefully, before too long,
we will be able to come to-
gether at events and activities
and enjoy the company of our
friends and family, especially
our Shrine family. 

Keep an eye on the Hadji,
the Findlay SC newsletter and
Zenobia website for current in-
formation. Take care of your-
self, help others and above all,
do what you must to be safe. 

Findlay SC meets on the first
Saturday of each month at 10
a.m., after the Blue Lodge
breakfast in the Findlay Ma-
sonic complex, 303 Osborn Av-
enue. Call Jim / 419-894-6347
or Chuck / 419-293-3485 with
any inquiries.

CLOWNS

Hidey-Ho Nobles,
Attention all Clowns and all

those Nobles who support this
great unit. 2020 was a very
tough year in so many ways, to
us, not being able to be around
kids and adults, having fun and
mischief was so disappointing.
We are ready and willing to get
back at it, as soon as we are al-
lowed to do so. Our hope is that
the Zenobia Circus in March
will go on as planned and that
we begin to receive invitations
to participate in other events
and activities. It is very possi-
ble that we will be in high de-
mand, as I am sure everyone
misses us. 

We plan to hold a Clown
meeting in January. Please plan
to attend and don’t be afraid to
bring a guest. Do all you can to
support Zenobia and the
Shrine, keeping our kids’ wel-
fare and care in your hearts. 

Come to a meeting and see
what we have to offer. We meet
on the third Thursday of each
month at the Clown building,
1545 Payne Avenue, Findlay.
Doors open by 5:30 p.m., we
eat at 6:30 p.m. and business
meeting follows. All are wel-
come to attend. Please let us
know in advance if you’re com-
ing, so we have enough food.
Call Jim / 419-894-6347 or
Chuck / 419-293-3485 with any
inquiries.

  

UPCOMING KEY EVENTS

FEBRUARY 2021
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

1 2 3 4 5 6
DRAMATIC CAST TEMPLE GUARDS

HIGHLANDERS
MOTORCYCLE

FIRELANDS

DIVAN MEETING PATROL
MARKSMEN

FINDLAY
LANCERS

SHRINE AND 
SCOTTISH RITE
WALLEYE GAME

CAMPERS

LEGION OF HONOR HIGHLANDERS SPORTSMENʼS
EARLY BIRD 

DRAWING

NORTHWEST
OTTAWA COUNTY

TIFFIN

4TH DISTRICT GMR
6:00 P.M.

10TH DISTRICT

PITMASTERS DIRECTORʼS STAFF
HIGHLANDERS

TIFFIN HORNETS
CIRCUS

MARKSMEN
PILOTS EVENING
WITH POTENTATE

CLOWNS
FREMONT

WISEGUYS POTENTATEʼS
YOUTH DANCE

JEEPSTERS HIGHLANDERS EVZONES STATED MEETING
PAST MASTERS

VALENTINEʼS
DANCE

7 8 9 10 11 12 13

14 15 16 17 18 19 20

21 22 23 24 25 26 27

28

HILLBILLIES

January 8 – Zenobia Installation
January 9 – New Year Party
January 14 – Stated Meeting
January 15 – Wiseguys Evening with Pote
January 20 – Circus Meeting

January 27 – Sportsmen’s Early Bird
Drawing

February 6 – Shrine and Scottish Rite
Walleye Game

February 11 – Stated Meeting

February 13 – Valentine’s Dance
February 17 – Circus Meeting
February 18 – Pilots Evening with Pote
February 24 – Sportsmen’s Early Bird

Drawing

JANUARY 2021
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

1 2
FINDLAY

LANCERS

CAMPERS

PITMASTERS DIRECTORʼS STAFF
HIGHLANDERS

HIGHLANDERS SPORTSMENʼS
EARLY BIRD 

DRAWING

NORTHWEST
OTTAWA COUNTY

TIFFIN

SCOTTISH RITE
COMMANDER VISIT

LEGION OF HONOR

CIRCUS MEETING
TIFFIN HORNETS

MARKSMEN
PILOTS

CLOWNS
FREMONT

DENDARAH
CEREMONIAL

JEEPSTERS HIGHLANDERS EVZONES STATED MEETING
PAST MASTERS

WISEGUYS
EVENING WITH 

THE POTENTATE

DRAMATIC CAST FIRELANDS
HIGHLANDERS
MOTORCYCLE 

TEMPLE GUARD 

DIVAN MEETING PATROL 
MARKSMEN

ZENOBIA 
INSTALLATION 

6:00 P.M.
DIVAN

UNIT/CLUB
ORIENTATION 

10:00 A.M.
ROADRUNNERS

NEW YEAR PARTY
7:00 P.M.

3 4 5 6 7 8 9

10 11 12 13 14 15 16

17 18 19 20 21 22 23

24 25 26 27 28 29 30

31

NEW YEAR’S DAY
OFFICE CLOSED

Highlighted Unit: Wiseguys
The Wiseguys are a prohibition era, mafia-themed scotch and cigar unit. The Wiseguys have hosted
a number of themed events, organized blood drives and have provided support to other units, clubs
and events since their creation. This month, join them at the Evening With The Potentate to learn more
about this unit and their activities or contact an officer to discuss how they can assist with your event.

Highlighted Unit: Pilots
The Pilots are a unit of aviation enthusiasts. The Pilots participate in parades,
fundraisers and civic events. This month, join them to learn more about this unit
and their activities, or contact an officer to discuss how they can assist with your
event.
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Care
Concern
Compassion

8883 Browning Drive 
Waterville, Ohio 43566-9757

Phone 419/878-4055 
Fax 419/878-4362

A Subsidiary of
The Ohio Masonic Home

Browning Masonic
Community, Inc.

2021 - ZENOBIA’S CLUBS & UNITS A-to-Z
Schedule of Meetings - Some of the Who, What & When of Zenobia

Units Who to contact Meets
CAMPERS Tom Mohr 419-836-6139 2nd weekend (May-October); 2nd Sunday (November-April)
CLOWNS Chuck Insley 419-293-3485 3rd Thursday
CORVAIRS Dave Gunn 419-592-8384 2nd Wednesday
DIRECTOR’S STAFF Sonny Bunde 419-474-6022 3rd Tuesday
DRAMATIC CAST Charlie Murphy 419-351-6292 1st Monday
EVZONES Ron Przybylski 419-539-7753 2nd Wednesday
HIGHLANDERS Bob Barkhimer 419-877-0653 Every Tuesday
HORNETS Vaughn Riffle 419-585-5716 3rd Wednesday at Tiffin Temple
JEEPSTERS Jack Green 419-457-6488 2nd Monday
LANCERS Barry VanHoozen 419-575-3911 1st Saturday at 9:15 a.m.
LEGION OF HONOR Steve Bond 419-304-5452 2nd/4th Monday (2nd E-Board, 4th Dinner Meeting)
MARKSMEN Eric Anderson 419-460-5608 3rd Thursday at 7:00 p.m. at Zenobia
MOTORCYCLE ESCORT Eric Erickson 419-349-2972 1st Tuesday
MOUNTED PATROL E. LeRoy Williams 419-346-2189 Meets - TBD
MYSTICS Howard Shirling 419-409-0687
PAST MASTER UNIT Tim Larimore 419-303-3109 Before Stated Meeting, unless announced otherwise
PATROL Kenneth Janicki 419-882-5657 Every Thursday
PILOTS Jeff Hamons 419-304-0011 3rd Thursday
ROADRUNNERS Charles “Skip” Schenck 419-490-3388 10 a.m. second Saturday 

of January/March/May/September/November
TEMPLE GUARDS Al Linke 419-699-6822 1st Tuesday
WISEGUYS Robbie Franks 419-514-9666 3rd Saturday
clUBs
FINDLAY Jim Warren 419-894-6347 1st Saturday a.m. (usually)
FIRELANDS Tom Gilbert 419-668-5715 1st Monday (usually)
FREMONT Ron Stout 419-332-9442 Third Thursday
NORTHWEST Keith Winnie 419-782-6347 4th Thursday (usually)
OTTAWA COUNTY Lyle Oberhaus 419-862-2844 4th Thursday (except November)
TIFFIN Ken Foy 419-618-1193 4th Thursday (usually)
VAN WERT D. Chris Wilson 419-447-6882 Contact for schedule
aFFiliates
CABIRI Dennis Gable 419-603-8053 Before Stated Meeting
DENDARAH COURT #10 Alisha Stout 419-680-6614 AlishaTy@hotmail.com
HILLBILLY’S CLAN #75 Rod “Old Guy” Wilhelm 419-262-5401 1st Friday of the month, except July, August and December.

(It is the responsibility of the Units - Clubs - Affiliates to report any additions or corrections to the Hadji Editor or Zenobia Recorder)

Units - Clubs - Affiliates — Check Your Mail Box at the Shrine
nobles, remember to check out all the latest news about our shrine events and your unit on the e hadji at www.zenobiashriners.com.

CONTACT INFORMATION IS NEEDED, IF THERE ARE ANY ERRORS IN THE LIST BELOW, CALL THE OFFICE AT 419-661-9200

SUPPORT YOUR HADJI ADVERTISERS

TOLEDO COIN
EXCHANGE INC.

Over 50 Years Experience

ALL COINS & PRECIOUS METALS
B o U G h t    •   s o l d   •   a p p R a i s e d

Northwest Ohio’s Leading Numismatic Specialists
Pocket Watches • Jewelry

Silver & Gold Items • Masonic Items
Masonic Items On Display

lUcas coUntY pRoBate appRoVed
5590 Monroe Street (1 mile west of Franklin Park Mall)

Tuesday-Thursday-Friday, 10-6; Wednesday, 10-8; Saturday, 9-3
419-885-3444 Toll Free Number

888-795-6446

With the current COVID sit-
uation, our year has started out
slowly. With all Blue Lodges
currently closed, we have no
degree work to help with. We
have elected new officers for
the 2021 year.  Tim Larimore is
president, John McEntee is
vice-president, Scott Garwood
is secretary and Steve Grindle
is the treasurer.  

Our new director is Nick
Stroh. His phone number is
419-304-0867. He is the person
to contact if your lodge needs
help with degree work.

Our next meeting will be on
Thursday, January 14, at 6:00
p.m. With the current COVID
situation it will be a virtual

Zenobia
past 

Masters 
Election of Zenobia Shrine

officers was held December
10, and installation will be
held Friday, January 8. Con-
gratulations to all elected and
appointed officers. Let’s give
Illustrious Sir Boyd Durain a
big tip of the ol’ fez for doing
an outstanding job during a
very trying COVID-19 year. 

A recording of thanks from
Imperial Shrine was played at
our December Cabiri meeting.
Zenobia was given recognition
for holding several socially
safe events, attended by many
non members, resulting in pe-
titions. 

Illustrious Sir Boyd said we
have a vey strong Divan for
many years to come. Now, let’s
get behind Illustrious Sir Isaac
Demarest and the rest of the

#8 Fremont
shrine club

Here’s hoping that you got
to spend a little Christmas time
with some of your family. It
has been a trying year for fam-
ily gatherings. This has been
the case with meeting with our
Shrine family and friends, as
well. As for now, nothing has
changed for our meetings.
They are still “on hold.” Once
things get cleared, watch here
or in the mail, as members will
get notified.  

The officers of the FSC have
still been busy. They approved
the usual ad for the 2021 Cir-
cus book. The Circus is ex-
pected this year, so let’s hope
for it to happen sooner rather
than later.  The Fremont Shrine
Club has always been a great
supporter of the Circus.

Since we last met, most of
our members indicate that they
are doing well. Each of us has
struggled through various as-
pects of the pandemic, but it is
good to know that many are
making it through this. Our
sympathy goes to Alyce Ann
and her family on the loss of
Noble Dr. Walter Schmidt. His
many contributions to Zenobia
have been appreciated.  

Keep your chin up and we
shall get past this. We look for-
ward to meeting as Nobles,
ladies and friends. May the
best of 2021 be yours.

Divan when they are installed
on January 8. 

We are not out of the woods
yet with COVID and its im-
portant that we reach out to the
Nobility to keep everyone safe
and active. TOGETHER, we
can get through these trying
times.

I heard a number of favor-
able comments on how well
the December stated meeting
was conducted. A couple of
the highlights were, obviously,
the election of officers and an-
other was the video array of
pictures shown on the large
screen behind the Divan. Many
were from the 1990s through
current time. It was like a walk
down memory lane for me.
Thank you Recorder Dick
Fries.

Get well wishes to Illustri-
ous Sirs Binder, Eakes, Gumpf
and Storey. 

Wishing everyone a very
Merry Christmas and a Happy
Safe New Year.

Bernie Welniak, P.P., 330

meeting on Zoom.
We are looking for new

members! Membership in the
Past Master’s Unit is open to
all Shriners who have served as
Master of a symbolic lodge.
Our mission is to assist our
lodges with ritual excellence.
Contact either Tim Larimore,
419-303-3109, or Director
Nick Stroh, 419-304-0867, if
you would like to join our unit.
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OPPORTUNITY
Units, Clubs and
Affiliates take the
opportunity to
submit a picture
of your meeting
or event to be
included in the
Hadji. 


